
 TOWN OF KIRKWOOD 

PUBLIC HEARING 
   

April 26, 2016 
 

A public hearing regarding the adoption of a Local Law of the Town of Kirkwood for the year 

2016 which would amend Town of Kirkwood Local Law #7-1995 entitled “A Local Law 

Establishing Sewer Rents to be Imposed Upon Properties Within Sewer Districts and Extensions 

Thereof in the Town of Kirkwood  was held on April 26, 2016 at 6:00 at the Joseph A. Griffin 

Town Hall with Supervisor Gordon Kniffen presiding. 

 

Present: Supervisor Gordon Kniffen 

  Councilman Robert Weingartner 

  Councilman Lewis Grubham 

  Councilwoman Linda Yonchuk 

  Councilman William Diffendorf, Jr. 

 

Also Present: Oliver Blaise III, Attorney 

  Gayle Diffendorf, Town Clerk 

  Raymond Coolbaugh, Commissioner of Public Works 

 

Supervisor Kniffen explained that the proposal is to lower the sewer rent rate from $4.90 to 

$4.65 due to unexpected revenues from the joint sewer facility.  This will become effective with 

the September bill. 

 

Supervisor Kniffen opened the hearing to public comment.  Hearing none, Supervisor Kniffen 

ordered the hearing closed at 6:03 PM. 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

        Gayle M. Diffendorf 

        Town Clerk 

 


